EXHIBIT

Mollicone
8/13/2020
Message
From: Mollicone, John [john_mollicone@brown.edu]
on behalfof  Mollicone, John <john_mollicone@brown.edu> [john_mollicone@brown.edu]
Sent: 6/19/2020 12:02:46 PM
To; Olivia Bemis-Driscoll [olivia.bemisdriscol[@dulwich-shanghai.cn); olivia_bemis-driscoll@brown.edu
Subject: Info for Varsity Coed and Women's Sailing
Hi Olivia,

I hope all is well! Please see the below email I sent to the 2019-2020 team the other day. As 1am sure that you
have heard, we were elevated to varsity coed and women's status a few weeks ago. This is great for our
program with increased support and resources from varsity athletics. I need the following information form you
asap, no later than next Monday:

Brown 1D #
Brown Banner ID #
Brown email address

Please get to me as soon as you can and we are planning to have another Zoom Meeting with all of you in early
July with the rest of our team. I will have more info on varsity stuff, college sailing, team stuff, etc. For anyone
not making the varsity roster once we get going (hoping we have some fall sailing and schooll), we will also
have a club team. Every female will be on the varsity roster as long as the commitment is there and we will be
limited on the number of males on the varsity roster based on how many females we have for Title 9

purposes. As of right now I am making everyone eligible for the varsity roster, so there will be some paperwork
coining your way and some medical stuff as well. We are really looking forward to having you join us and let
me know if you have any questions!

I'hope all is well and you are getting on the water or will be!
John

John Mollicone

Barty Family Director: of Safling

Brown Univessity Sailing | Box 1932 | Providence, R 02912
www.hrown.edu/ Athletics/Sailing Clab/ | Cell: (401) 935.0594

—————————— Forwarded message ——----m-

From: Mollicone, John <jchn mollicone@brown.edu>

Date: Wed, Jun 17,2020 at 2:31 PM

Subject: Info for Varsity Coed and Women's Sailing

To: Aidan Biondi <aidan_biondi@brown.edu>, Alexander Rothberg <alexander_rothberg@brown.edu>,
Annabelle Hutchinson <annabelle hutchinson@brown.edu>, Aryaman Dutta <aryaman_dutta@brown.edu>,
Blaire McCarthy <blaire_mccarthy@brown,edu>, Brian Kirz <brian kirz@brown.edu>, Camden Baer
<camden baer@brown edu>, Elizabeth Rolfes <elizabeth_rolfes@brown.edu>, Emilia Ruth
<emilia_ruth@brown.edy>, Emma Montgomery <emma_montgomerv@brown edu>, Mekler, Isy
<isy_mekler@brown.edu>, Jack Murphy <jack_murphy@brown.edu>, Jed Bell <jed bellg@brown.edu>, John
Mastrandrea <john_mastrandrea@brown.edu>, Julia Reynolds <julia_reynolds@brown.edu>, Justin Chiang
<justin_chiang@brown.edu>, Madeleine McGrath <madeleine_mcgrath@brown.edu>, Madeleine Montagner
<madeleine _montagner@brown.edu>, Olivia Belda <glivia_belda@brown.edu>, Paul Secchia
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<paul secchia@brown edu>, Ragha Agerup <ragna_agerup@brown.edu™, Sloane Kratzman

<sloane kratzman@brown edu>, Tucker Weed <tucker weed@brown.edu>, Caroline Bayless

<caroline bayless@brown.edu>, Connor Nelson <connor nelson@brown.edu>, Gabe Hannon

<gabriel hannon@brown.edu>, Grant Adam <grant adam@brown.edu>, Hannah Gross

<hannah eross@brown.edu>, Hannah Steadman <Hannah_Steadman(@brown.edu™>, Hunter Zonnenberg
<hunter zonnenberg@brown.edu>, Isabel Cox <isabel cox@brown.edu>, Jack Briano
<jack.briano@gmail.com>, Jack Papetti <john_papetti@brown.edu>, John Mollicone

<John Mollicone@brown.edu>, Katie McClenahan <catherine meclenahan@brown.edu>, Leona Hariharan
<leona_hariharan@brown.edu>>, Mike Zonnenberg <mzonnenberg2(@gmail.com™>, Mo Liu
<mo_liu@brown.edu>, Nora Ong <nora_ong@brown.edu>, Rachel Foster <rachel fosterl@brown.edu>,
Sawyer Balint <sawyer_balint@brown.edu>, Severin Gramm <severin_gramm(@brown.edu>, Sitine Benali
<sirine benali@brown.edu>, Spencer Dellenbaugh <spencer_dellenbaugh@brown.edu>, William George
<william george@brown.edu>, William MacDonald <william_macdonal d@brown.edu>, Zack Jordan
<Zachary Jordan@brown.edu~>

Hey Everyone,

It was great to see many of you yesterday during our Zoom Meeting. In case you missed it, we went over some
of the College Sailing Updates and some Varsity related stuff. We also recognized our Seniors one last time
and our seven All-Americans for 2019-2020. We will be hearing from the university sometime over the next
few weeks, possibly as late as July 15, on a decision for the fall. Athletics could announce sooner regarding
sports, and if you are seriously considering taking the fall off or the year off you have to start talking to a Dean
right away if you have not already done so. Here is the link for the Leave of Absence Page for

Brown: hitps:/iwww.brown.edu/academics/college/degree/policies/leaves-absence They are going to be more
flexible than in the past, but you need to start talking to someone and have a good reason why you would not
come back. For those of you that will be on the varsity roster, we will have to do a waiver to get your eligibility
back at some point upon return if you decide to take a leave. Please keep me posted!

College Sailing is planning to make an announcement sometime in early to mid July on the fall season. Right
now they are leaning towards 6 weekends of competition for the fall (instead of 8) and having the Fall National
Championships as well. Could be a later start to the season, tbd. All regattas would be in-conference only
except the Fall Nationals (Singlehandeds at Jacksonville University and Match Racing at Navy, both in
November).

As for the varsity stuff, we are going to be limited to how many males we can have on the varsity roster due to
Title 9 regulations. The re-elevation of Men's Track & Field and Cross Country to varsity status without adding
more women's sports has now hurt all of the men's varsity athletics rosters, So we will have a hard cap on
males that make the varsity roster and the more females we have the more males we can carry. Anyone who
doesn't make the varsity roster will be on the Club/Yacht Club team and will be able to practice, compete, and
attend the team in all ways except for the varsity trainer, strength and conditioning, and academic

resources. Anyone on the Club/Yacht Club team could be elevated to varsity at any time, and anyone on the
varsity team could be removed from the varsity team if certain standards are not upheld. We will go over all of
this more during our next Zoom Meetings, As of right now, everyone on the current team (Classes of 2021-
2023) will be put through for varsity clearance. Paperwork will have to be filled out and a health physical (and
maybe some other tests) will need to be done before you get to school or while at school with health

services. All of this info will come to you sometime in July from athletics. In the meantime, 1 need the
following info from everyone No Later Than Monday, June 22nd:

School ID #

School Banner #

These are all on your Brown Student [D cards and if you please email or text to me then I can get going on
entering everything. Ineed to get it all in next week to athletics.
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Once we are all back to school and able to sail, we have a few weeks to finalize our varsity roster and practice

attendance will be important if you want to be on the varsity roster.

Finally, I want to congratulate our Senior Class again on being Brown graduates and for all they have done for
Brown Sailing. This class is a huge reason for our elevation to varsity status and is an amazing group of
individuals who will be sorely missed. They are all leaving an incredible legacy behind for all of you. Ilook
forward to this next chapter in Brown Sailing history! Please get me your ID and Banner ID #s asap and T will

see you all later this month or in early July for our next Zoom Meeting.
Feel free to reach out anytime with any questions, etc.

John

John Mollicone

Barty Family Director of Sailing

Brown University Sailing | Box 1932 | Providence, RT 02912
wwiw brown.edn/ Athletics /Sailing Clob/ | Cell: (401) 935-0594
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